
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

12th December, 2024 

 
Re: Deputy Headteacher Recruitment  
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I wanted to inform of the successful recruitment of a new Deputy 
Headteacher.  
 
A rigorous recruitment process took place involving me, a representative 
from the local authority and members of the governing body.  
 
I am delighted to announce that Mr Thomas Boxall-Goynes will be joining 
our team from April 2025. I know you will all welcome him warmly in true 
Gaddesden Row style.  
 
Many thanks,  
 
Miss H Smith 

Gaddesden Row JMI School 
 

Headteacher: Mr D Merriman 
Deputy Headteacher: Miss H Smith 

www.gaddesdenrow.herts.sch.uk 
 

Gaddesden Row, Hemel Hempstead, Hertfordshire, HP2 6HG 
 01582 840376  head@gaddesdenrow.herts.sch.uk 

 
 

 
 


